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Presented Nov. 20, 2019 by Brooks Fahy, Executive Director of Predator Defense, 
to the House Interim Committee on Natural Resources at the Oregon State Capitol in Salem

“I am here today to tell you why the bobcat kitten that entered the Oak Hill School in Eugene on October 15, 2019  
should not have been killed.  

The reason is simple.  While this kitten wasn’t exhibiting stereotypical behavior, it was not acting “abnormally”  
for an animal that was almost certainly orphaned.

The claim by the Oregon Dept. of Fish & Wildlife and the Oregon State Police that the kitten was somehow “off” is simply  
how they are continuing to avoid acknowledging the truth of the situation.  They grossly over-reacted to an animal  

that posed absolutely no threat to anyone.

I say this from over 40 years of experience working hands-on with wildlife.  I am formally trained in handling wild animals— 
wolves, cougars, bears, bobcats, coyotes, foxes, and more.  I‘ve also been trained and certified in humane euthanasia.  

For the past 30 years I’ve been director of Predator Defense, a national wildlife advocacy nonprofit based in Eugene.  
I started Predator Defense as a wildlife hospital, dedicated to the care and rehabilitation of predator mammals.   
At the time we were the only facility in Oregon that specialized in predator rehabilitation.  We received animals  
from  ODFW, OSP, ODOT, humane societies, animal control agencies, veterinary clinics, and the general public.   

We also ran a 24-hour hotline for people to call if they had a wildlife emergency or questions.

During those years we received a large number of animals that were orphaned due to their mothers being shot, trapped,  
or hit by vehicles…or taken out of the wild by well-intentioned people trying to help.  I’ve lost count of how many times  

I’ve seen wild orphans desperate for food do what this little bobcat kitten in Eugene did.

But in my entire lifetime working with wildlife I’ve never seen a more brutal, callous example of an agency’s indifference  
to an animal in need of a little help than what ODFW and OSP did with this bobcat kitten. 

Instead of the kitten receiving a helping hand and a little compassion—like being let out the window, relocated, or sent to a  
wildlife rehabilitation center—it was treated with extreme brutality. ODFW and OSP never came close to exhibiting compassion  

or using common-sense.  It was a situation that would have been very easy to handle. 

One of many things that stuns me about this incident is that no staff from the ODFW office in Springfield bothered to drive  
just five miles to the school to assess the situation. They simply let OSP kill the bobcat.  

So what could have been a great teaching moment for the kids in proper handling of wildlife instead  
instilled them with fear and taught them that senseless killing is OK.

Unfortunately, my long experience dealing with ODFW has shown me that this is not an isolated incident.   
Most cases go unnoticed because ODFW says they “euthanized” the animal “humanely.”  But bashing an animal on the head is NOT 

humane.  And killing an animal that wasn’t badly injured, sick or diseased does NOT qualify as euthanasia.

The killing of the bobcat kitten demonstrates how disconnected ODFW is from the sentiments of the general public.   
It is a symptom of a much bigger problem within this agency that sees animals almost strictly as things you control and kill.   

Sadly, the kitten-killing is no surprise to those of us who have been working to reform ODFW for decades.

If this tragic case hadn’t been caught on video, no one would have ever known about it. Thankfully, it was.   
My organization has never received as many phone calls and emails of outrage from the public in a one-month period  

than we have on this incident. It struck a chord statewide. 

Part of our response was to rally veterinarians around the state to demand change.  Together we have petitioned the governor  
for a full investigation, to hold the individuals involved responsible for any policy violations, and to make sure all staff  

who respond to wildlife incidents be trained in humane methods.  

The vast majority of us want to make sure this kind of senseless killing never happens again.   
We want our wildlife officials to listen to the will of the people and BECOME HUMANE.” 

Oct. 15, 2019 - Police removing 
bobcat kitten from school using 
catch pole shortly before killing it.



interest in saving.  The stakes couldn’t be higher.  Here’s one of countless examples... 

Delusional, Obstinate EPA Reapproves Sodium Cyanide Use in M-44s
The Trump “administration” has yet again shown their overarching strategy for governing—
delusion, obstinacy, endangering the public good and the environment, and ignoring the 
will of the people.  This month the EPA reauthorized sodium cyanide use in M-44 devices, 
assuring the public they’ve made them safer by tightening up use restrictions.  As we’ve said 
so many times, these “cyanide bombs”  used for predator control can never be made safe and 
must be banned nationwide. M-44s are indiscriminate killers.  There is almost nowhere in the 
great outdoors that wild animals, dogs and people do not go.  Warning signs will not prevent 
animals and (potentially) young children from being killed, as they cannot read them.  Over 
99% of the public who submitted comments to the EPA agree with us. 

While M-44s are still used in 13 states, we have had successes.  M-44s are banned in Or-
egon, Washington, and California;  a temporary moratorium continues in Idaho; and they 
have been banned on public lands in Colorado and Wyoming.  We will continue to work at 
the state, local and federal level to ban these public safety menaces across the country.    

Next Year We Turn 30!  Here’s How You Can Help Us Celebrate!
As you may know, we’ve long been the tip of the spear in the war for sane wildlife policies, 
waging hard-fought battles against USDA’s Wildlife Services program. As we enter our 
30th year in 2020, we continue to need your support bringing about reform.  You can help 
tremendously by making a donation.  We also need more “boots on the ground.”  Specifi-
cally, whenever you hear of a wildlife atrocity 
or plan to kill predators, call/write your 
elected officials and radio and TV stations 
and elighten them.  This is vital, as many still 
buy the propaganda fed to them by wildlife 
agencies.  Also, please urge your governor to 
appoint conservation biologists to your state 
wildlife commissions, not just hunters and 
ranchers.  Together, we can do this!

For all that is wild and free,

Brooks Fahy 
Executive Director

Predator Defense is a 501(c)(3) organization.  
Donations are tax-deductible per IRS guidelines.

PREDATOR DEFENSE
P.O. Box 5446 

Eugene, OR  97405 
(541) 937-4261

predatordefense.org
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LETTER FROM THE DIRECTOR, cont. from page 1

Pictured:  Brooks Fahy (Director) with Danny (black Labrador/Doberman mix) and new team member Hannah (Rhodesian ridgeback/mystery mix).

Happy Holidays from Hannah, Our New Forward-Charging, Alpha Female!

Timeless Food for Thought 
from Naturalist Henry Beston

�We need another and a wiser and per-
haps a more mystical concept of animals.  

�Remote from universal nature and 
living by complicated arti�ce, man in civ-
ilization surveys the creature through the 
glass of his knowledge and sees thereby a 
feather magni�ed and the whole image 

in distortion. 

�We patronize them for their incom-
pleteness, for their tragic fate for having 

taken form so far below ourselves.   
And therein do we err. 

�For the animal shall not be measured 
by man.  In a world older and more com-
plete than ours, they move �nished and 
complete, gifted with the extension of 

the senses we have lost or never attained, 
living by voices we shall never hear.  

�They are not brethren, they are not 
underlings: they are other nations, caught 
with ourselves in the net of life and time, 

fellow prisoners of the splendour and 
travail of the earth.�

– Henry Beston, “The Outermost House:  A Year 
of Life on the Great Beach of Cape Cod” 

Help us instill a passion for 
wildlife and wild places in the 

younger generation. Donate 
today at predatordefense.org.


